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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

Held in the Stillington Centre

Lowson Street, Stillington

Tuesday 2nd December 2014
Present

Chair: Cllr. J Turner 
Cllrs:  J Corbey, J Davies, D Halfacre, K Johnson, J Lithgo, 
Mrs. G Dunn, Clerk
1.
Apologies for Absence
There were apologies from Cllrs. B Bardsley and D Foster.

2.
Declarations of Interest in Items on the Agenda

There were none.
3.
Minutes of the Last Meeting
Cllr. J Turner signed the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4th November 2014 as a true and correct record.  Proposed by Cllr. D Halfacre and seconded by Cllr. K Johnson.
4.
Public Discussion
No members of the public were present.
5.
Finance - To consider the payment of accounts
Proposed by Cllr. Turner and seconded by Cllr. Corby the sum of £88.00 to the Society of Local Council Clerks for the annual subscription (cheque no. 100859).  
Proposed by Cllr. Davies and seconded by Cllr. Halfacre the sum of £165.00 to Coles Garden Centre for supplying the Christmas Tree for Whitton (cheque no. 100860).
Proposed by Cllr. Lithgo and seconded by Cllr. Davies the sum of £254.30 to The Clerk for salary and expenses (cheque no. 100861).

6.
Progress Reports
P712
Proposed Banks Wind Farm (Lambs Hill) – update
The Clerk summarised a newspaper article about the possible distribution of the Community Fund that will be associated with the wind turbines once they are constructed.
P712
Other potential wind turbine developments in the local area – update
There was nothing to update since the last meeting

P712
Improvements to Mount Pleasant Playing Field – update
There was nothing to update since the last meeting

P713
Memorial for Cllr. R Tingle – progress report
Cllr. Turner, the Clerk and Cllr. R.Tingle’s daughter met the head teacher of William Cassidi School on 25th November to discuss how to manage a prize in memory of Cllr. Tingle. It was agreed that a prize should be arranged for the end of the school year. School Staff will agree what the prize will be awarded for and which pupil will receive it.  The Clerk will look at prices for various types of shield or trophy.
P713
Plaque for Anthony Carlise – Progress Report
The Clerk is waiting for final confirmation from SBC that they are happy with the proposed location of the memorial plaque.  Cllr. Turner suggested the Parish Council fund a small commemorative item that can be given to residents who attend the unveiling.  She agreed to look into possibilities and prices and bring the information to the next meeting.
P713
Speeding Traffic in Whitton – progress report
The Clerk agreed to contact the PCSO to find out if another speed watch can be arranged soon.  
P713
Transfer of SBC Land to Parish Council
The Clerk had informed SBC that the Parish Council are not prepared to take on the ownership of Cassidi Gardens and Chapel Gardens due to the costs involved.  As such it had been mentioned that a licence may be required in order to place the blue plaque for Sir Anthony Carlisle in Chapel Gardens.  The Officer from SBC Land and Property Dept. is trying to ascertain what procedure will need to be followed.
P714
Christmas Tree and Lights switch on – confirmation of arrangements

Between 80 and 100 people attended the switch on of the lights in Stillington.  The lights in Whitton will be turned on later in the week.  The memory tree was well received, quite a few tags were hung on the tree and contributions will be made to The Royal British Legion and The Butterwick Hospice.
P714
Central Area Transport Strategy Meeting – feedback
No-one was able to attend; the Clerk will look out for the minutes.
7.
Correspondence – November 2014
SBC



Confirmation of Planning Committee Dates
SBC



Public Transport Forum meeting details
Charity Commission

Receipt of annual return for Morpeth’s Charity
CLCA



NALC Updates
CPRE



Newsletter
Royal British Legion

Donation receipt and thanks
SIEAG



Proposals to change format of meetings
TVRCC


Rural Bulletin’s/Funding information

There was nothing to discuss.
12.
Standards/Code of Conduct
The annual meeting for Clerks in the Borough which is organized by David Bond, SBC Director of Law and Democracy had taken place earlier that day, due to family commitments the Clerk could not attend but will receive minutes soon.  Any relevant updates will be provided at the next meeting.
9.
Planning Applications

14/1663/RTC
Playing Field, West Street, Stillington
Renewal of temporary consent for a portacabin to be used as a changing facility
There was no decision on this application yet.
14/1687/FUL
Land North of South Avenue, Stillington
Construction of 39 no. affordable dwellings including access from South Street and new footpath construction
The SBC Planning Committee has approved this application.  A condition was applied that the new allotments need to be developed and in use prior to the construction of the houses. Cllr. Turner talked to the developers about provision of parking on the allotment site.  

14/2308/COU
Land North Of Existing Allotment Gardens, Stillington
Proposed change of use from vacant land to allotment gardens
The comments discussed at the last meeting had been submitted to SBC.
14/2024/OUT
Stillington Social Club, Stillington
Outline application for erection of 23 houses with the formation of access
There was no decision on this application yet.

14/3017/FPD
37 St John’s Park, Stillington, Stockton-on-Tees, TS21 1NT
Retrospective application for a single storey extension to rear
There were no comments on this application.
14.
Councillors Reports and Items for Future Agenda
The Clerk to report that the hedges along South Street could do with being cut.
Rubbish along the road verges in the rural areas had been reported to SBC.  Remedial action is due to take place.

The Clerk had been contacted by a resident of the Crofts who is still concerned about vehicle access to the properties.  It was agreed that the Clerk should pass the concerns on to Tristar.

GoWarm had distributed fliers about cavity wall and loft insulation work to parts of the village – there is still no update on progress with the external cladding.

The Clerk to ask SBC if they can contact residents of the terraced properties and remind them that their bins should be kept in back yards and not left out in the back alleys.

The Clerk to request that the grass is cut back from the footpath between Stillington and Whitton.

Cllr. Johnson had reported damaged cats eyes in the Parish and the SBC Highways team had carried out some remedial work.  The Clerk agreed to send thanks to SBC staff for dealing with the problem so quickly.
15.
Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday 6th January 2015 in the Stillington Centre.  
Signed: ………………………………………..  Dated: ………………………….…….
Proposed: …………………………………… Seconded: ……………………………….

